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Draft Minutes of Dunwich Parish Meeting AGM held on 16th August 2019

1. Welcome and apologies for absence:

Present: Dunwich Electors: R Smith (Chairman), G&A Abell, R Bessell, D Boechler, J Cary, D Cook, J Godfrey, J&S Goodwin, J Hamilton, M Holt, D Hyatt, E McCormick, K Maunder, O Pascal, J Sharp, K Riches, C van Emst 

Other Dunwich: C Blauth, D&J Cox, R Hawes, S Hawes, R&A Curtis

Visitors: N. Mayo, 

Apologies: H Cook, M&C Palmer, M Sheppard, S Strickland, J Whitby, M Whitby, G&M Williams, R Walter, J Zarins
2. Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on 24th May 2019 
Minutes of the 24th May 2019 Parish Meeting were accepted; proposed by Judith Sharp, seconded by Jane Hamilton, and duly signed by the Chairman.

3. Matters arising from the minutes not otherwise on the agenda

None. 

4. Treasurer’s Report

Present balance £2,532.
5. Amenity Report

i) The post of Amenity Warden had not been filled at the AGM. In the absence of a volunteer from this meeting, Chair suggested all members could act in the role by for example, cleaning road signs, clipping their own hedges where they obstruct pavements or obscure signs, and reporting problems to District and/or County. Geoff Abell said that the village website – www.dunwichpm.onesuffolk.net – has a page – ‘Useful Data’ – with numbers and contact details of a range of outside agencies where help could be sought, and invited all members to advise him of changes and additions they would like to see.    


ACTION: All members to contribute.

ii) Chair reported receipt of a letter from District Council inviting village views on decommissioning the telephone box on St James Street. Given a deadline for response well in advance of this meeting, he had already responded, objecting to the proposal on grounds, inter alia, of the box being an integral part of the village scene, and its providing a useful emergency service in a village where mobile signal is poor.

iii) As reported at the previous meeting the notice board at the top of the village is in poor condition and replacement would cost £1,000. Ray Bater had now volunteered its repair, which he believed could be done for about £300. Noted that the expenditure was unbudgeted, but an overall surplus in the year was anticipated and net result should now be about break even. Agreed to proceed, nem con.          
ACTION: GA to contact RB and authorize work.

iv) Himalayan Balsam on Leet Hill. Owners of Church Farm have already cleared the serious outbreak of Balsam on Leet Hill (risk of it getting into the Dunwich River and spreading throughout the valley). It has been cut, but not always uprooted so regrowth this season needs to be monitored. ACTION: Chair has already expressed thanks to owners for their prompt action.

v)  Pump House, St James Street (formerly the old shop premises). The owner of the property, Stephen Hawes, being present was invited to address the meeting. He said he had rescued a set of old and unloved buildings from dereliction, but had been refused permission by the planners to develop the property and use it as a dwelling because of its location on the floodplain. It will now be used as a ‘recreational plot’, with occasional personal use overnight. He acknowledged that the frontage is unsightly with builders’ rubble but had arranged for it all to be cleared in September. Mr Hawes had the old village pump, beside the phone box, removed for restoration but this was still with the restorer. Mr Hawes was happy for the Parish Meeting to continue to mount the notice board on his end wall. In response to a question from Jane Hamilton, he confirmed the property cannot and will not be used for holiday lettings.

6. Planning

There had been just three planning applications for minor works since the previous meeting, at Bell Cottage, Walnut Tree Cottage and Middlegate Barn.

EdF had opened a 4th consultation on the Sizewell C proposals and discussion followed on how the Parish Meeting might respond. The view was expressed that the current consultation tackled none of the concerns raised in our response to the Stage 3 consultation nor, and more importantly, the concerns raised by much larger and more influential bodies such as the Environment Agency, RSPB and TEAGS. It was agreed that officers will prepare a response along those lines, but that individual members should also respond in their own right. Useful links are to:

EdF, to view the proposals: https://www.edfenergy.com/energy/nuclear-new-build-projects/sizewell-c/proposals/stage-4 

TEAGS, for the views of the most influential and best organized local group: https://teags.org/ 

EADT: for a press report on the proposals:  Https://www.eadt.co.uk/news/teags-b1122-sizewell-c-proposals-edf-1-6167515    






ACTION: Officers to draft a village response

There was also a discussion about a planning application that EdF had submitted to District Council (DC/19/1637), the purpose of which appears to be to move part of the Sizewell B facilities to free up space for Sizewell C development. The move involves destruction of a belt of woodland and appears unnecessary if Sizewell C were not to proceed. This application is still open for comments and members of the Parish Meeting can still lodge their views. See  https://www.eadt.co.uk/news/coronation-wood-to-be-felled-for-sizewell-c-1-6209336.  And TEAGS response is also online at https://teags.org/objection-to-sizewell-b-facilities-relocation/
7. Any Other Business

i) Joan Godfrey advised the Meeting of the roadside death of a dog outside Barne Cottages last week, killed by a speeding car, and asked the Meeting to ask for gates on Barne Cottages and more to be done about speeding. The Chair responded by offering the Meeting’s sympathy to the Goodwin family on the loss of their pet. The gate issue was a matter for the Town Trust and its tenants, but the speeding issue will be raised again with County Highways department who, to date, have resisted any lowering of the 30mph speed limit on entering the village.

ACTION: Chair to pursue Highways

ii) Members were reminded that the Fun Day will be on Sunday 25th August, from 12.00. Those wishing to attend should contact Ann Curtis ( anncurtis475@btinternet.com ) to advise numbers for catering purposes. 

iii) Angela Abell reminded the Meeting that the annual village sale, this year in aid of Ipswich Hospital’s Blossom Appeal, would be on Wednesday 21st August, from 2.00 in the Reading Room. Contributions of cakes, jams, toys, bricabrac and clothes would be welcome. 



iv) Nick Mayo, for DTT, advised that core sampling would be done on Corporation Marsh shortly, and that BBC East would be filming on the beach in September. 

v) Chair reported receipt of a complaint from a member of the public about the actions of dogs on the beach. It was remarked that these were isolated and unprecedented incidents and that DTT policy had always been to keep the beach open. Additional signage is also resisted. 


 ACTION: Chair to respond accordingly

vi) Geoff Abell reported that enquiries at the Information Commissioners Office had resulted in a requirement that the Parish Meeting should be registered, mainly because we publish Minutes containing members’ names. Registration will cost £40 per year. Meeting agreed to proceed, nem con. 



ACTION: GA to register

8. Date of Next Meeting:

The next Meeting will be on Friday10th January 2020, it being recognized that, whilst Standing Orders suggest 4 meetings per year, for 2019/20 we shall have only 3

There being no further business the Meeting was declared closed at 8.35pm

Signed as a correct record





Chairman, Dunwich Parish Meeting  

Date:
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CHAIRMAN: R.Smith, Bell Cottage, St James Street, Dunwich, Saxmundham, Suffolk, IP17 3DU.   

Tel: 01728 648133.      VICE-CHAIRMAN: G.  Abell     HON. TREASURER: D. Boechler.


